
2021-2022 SCHOOL YEAR AHERA NOTIFICATION
 

As a result of federal legislation (Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act—AHERA), each primary 
and secondary school, both public and private,  in the nation is required to complete a stringent inspection 
for asbestos and to develop a plan of management for all asbestos-containing building materials.  
Almond-Bancroft Public Schools has a goal to be in full compliance with this law and is following the 
spirit, as well as the letter of the law.  As a matter of policy, Almond-Bancroft Public Schools shall 
continue to maintain a safe and healthful environment for our community’s youth and employees.
 
On July 16, 2021, a periodic surveillance was conducted in each school building to inspect the condition 
of asbestos and no changes of condition were noted. On July 29, 2020, MacNeil Environmental, Inc 
conducted a three-year reinspection of all asbestos at each school building. Their accredited inspectors not 
only checked the condition of asbestos but reassessed operations and maintenance procedures that will 
keep this asbestos containing material in good conditions.
 
This past year Almond-Bancroft School District conducted the following with respect to its asbestos 
containing building materials.
Almond-Bancroft Public Schools has not implemented any additional operations and/or maintenance 
programs to maintain asbestos building materials in good condition.
 
Short-term workers (outside contractors –i.e., telephone repair workers, electricians and exterminators) 
must be provided information regarding the location of asbestos in which they may come into contact.  
All short-term workers shall contact the lead maintenance person before commencing work to be given 
this information.
 
Almond-Bancroft Public Schools has a list of the location(s), type(s) of asbestos containing materials 
found in that school building, and a description and timetable for their proper management.  Should you 
have any further questions, you may contact Mr. Craig Nigh, our district maintenance supervisor, who is 
the designated person for asbestos. His contact information is as follows, cnigh@abschools.k12.wi.us or 
715-366-2941 extension 344.
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